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By MARY BYRNE
Staff Writer

DEERFIELD – The Selectboard held the
first of what is expected to be several public in-
formation sessions on the proposed develop-
ment of a park on North Main Street. 

“At this point, we have a workable budget;
we have town meeting approval from Annual
Town Meeting and Special Town Meeting, and
the wetlands have been delineated,” said Po-
lice Chief John Paciorek, who has led the effort
on the project. “To proceed to the next step, we
really want to look at uses of the park and what
the residents would like to see there and any
concerns we’d like to mitigate as well.”

The parcel of land, located just north of
Frontier Regional School on North Main
Street, was purchased by the town after voters
approved a $1.2 million appropriation at Town
Meeting for the construction of recreational
fields, foot and bicycle paths, and parking. In
October, voters approved at a Special Town
Meeting an additional $1 million toward the

project. 
Several of the residents who spoke Wednes-

day night were in favor of the park but had ei-
ther environmental concerns or — as many
abutters expressed via written comments in
Zoom’s chat feature — concerns with the pro-
posed location of the parking lot. 

“I think the idea of a town park is great,”
said Laurie Boosahda. “ … I have strong con-
cerns about the wetlands.”

She said once the trees are removed, the
land is going to absorb more water. 

“I don’t feel comfortable with how the wet-
lands issue falls in place,” she said. 

Boosahda added the project should be in
line with the guidelines of the Municipal Vul-
nerability Preparedness program and sug-
gested the use of permeable pavement for the
parking lot — a suggestion that was echoed by
another resident, Jennifer Remillard, who
largely expressed support for the concept of a
park.

 “I strongly support the idea of having this
recreational area built,” she said. “As you know,

I’m a member of the 350th Steering Commit-
tee, and one of the things I’ve taken note of in
the community is there’s not a lot of open space
in the community for any gathering to occur.”

The meeting was also an opportunity for resi-
dents to present ideas for the park — one such
idea was a temporary ice rink in the winter. 

The issue of speeding in that area was also
addressed by neighbors to the project.

“I live across the street from where this
great project is going on in,” said Michael Mar-
tin. “I have some concerns. It seems like we’re
all focused on … what’s going to happen on the
inside. I’m worried about the outside.”

He said he’s worried about the fact he lives
in a flood zone, but that he also has concerns
for the safety of children, considering the con-
dition of the sidewalks in that area and speed-
ing cars down North Main Street.

“There’s a lot of speeding,” he said. And
there’s been accidents.”

Addressing concerns brought forth by a res-
ident who felt parts of the project had been
conducted “inter nally,” Selectboard members

said the work of the board is to get the process
“rolling,” by considering options and then pre-
senting those options to the town.

“Through this whole process, anything
could go there,” said Selectboard member
Trevor McDaniel. “We ’ve heard from a lot of
people what we would like to have here.
So now, we're here to find out, is that truly the
case? What else do we want to change? Is
there something else we haven't thought
about? Or … is there some other reason we
s h o u l d n’t be doing the project?”

Paciorek also noted that the basis for this
project was identified in the 2015 Open Spaces
and Recreation Master plan. 

The process for renewing that plan, Select-
board member Carolyn Shores Ness added, is
going to start in December. 

“Anyone that is interested, can volunteer for
that committee,” she said.

Mary Byrne can be reached at mbyrne@
recorder.com or 413-930-4429. Twitter: @
Mar yEByr ne

Environmental, parking concerns considered for park project
DEERFIELD

By ZACK DeLUCA
Staff Writer

NORTHFIELD — As the new desig-
nated pastor of the Trinitarian Congre-
gational Church, the Rev. Rosemary
Dawson is getting to know community
members and using her own “spitfire”
energy to promote a passion for service
to others.

Dawson, 63, was appointed to North-
field’s Trinitarian Congregational Church
in mid-August, and is expected to hold the
position for the next three years. Dawson
said she has worked as an interim pastor
for more than 15 years, and often comes
into positions for a short period of time af-
ter a church has lost a pastor. She helps fill
the church’s needs, as well as the needs of
the broader community, while helping in
the search process for a succeeding minis-
t e r.

“I love Northfield, it’s a great little
town,” Dawson said. “This whole area is
home to me.”

Dawson is familiar with the Pioneer
Valley, having grown up in South Wind-
sor, Conn. Her husband of more than 30
years, Greg, is a pastor in Agawam
where the two have lived with their dog
for five years, though they are currently
looking for a home in Northfield.

Unfortunately, the COVID-19 pan-
demic has made it harder for Dawson to
meet each member of the congregation
in person, as some services have been
held via Zoom. The church had been
holding outdoor services since Septem-
ber but, now that the weather is cooling
down and COVID-19 cases are rising in
the county, they will be shifting back to
more virtual services. Dawson said she
has also been making introductory
phone calls or meeting members of the
congregation individually to get to know
them and learn their interests.

“Sometimes people will have a ques-
tion about the church and they come talk
to me, or they’ll want to get together and
do some brainstorming on different pro-
jects,” she said.

Dawson said she started working as
an interim pastor when her husband
took a position in Norfolk, Conn. In look-

ing for a position herself, she learned
there were over 30 churches in the area
without a minister, and she was asked to
consider being “an interim.”

“I asked, ‘What’s that?’” Dawson re-
called. “The first church I had was in
Norfolk, Connecticut. I fell in love with
them and I fell in love with the ministry.
I’ve been doing it ever since.”

As an interim pastor, she gets to know
the church community and works
through an evaluation process with lead-
ership members. She said an interim
pastor evaluates the community, includ-
ing everything from social dynamics to
economic needs, and then works to find
way to meet community members’
needs.

For some churches, Dawson said, the
intentions to address needs can lead to
the establishment of food banks, clothing
drives or low-income housing initiatives.
Dawson said the members of the Trini-
tarian Congregational Church board, for
example, will use this information when
interviewing and selecting a succeeding
minister who will best suit the intentions
of the church and community.

“The joy of the life of the church can
be such a gift to people,” Dawson said.
“That’s where I found my passion any-
w a y. ”

After more than a decade in interim
roles, Dawson said she still loves the
self-evaluation and discovery of what the
future can hold for the congregations she
has gotten to know. Dawson described
herself as a “spitfire,” and said she en-
joys seeing a revived passion in mem-
bers for things the church has done be-
fore, or seeing people get passionate
about a new initiative. She shared a
mantra that speaks to “finding your call
or vocation in the world.”

“Do what you love. Do it well. Do it
with passion. Do it for the world. Make a
living,” she recited. “I have used that so
often. You can break down ‘Are we doing
what we love? Do we do it well? Do we
need to learn something more?’ You can
use any of those to just stop for a minute,
look at your life and say, ‘Is this going
where I want it to go?’”

Zack DeLuca can be reached at
zdeluca@recorder.com or 413-930-4579.

New pastor gets to know congregation,
promotes passion for service

NOR THFIELD

By DOMENIC POLI
Staff Writer

ORANGE – The Board of
Selectmen voted Wednesday
evening to push the 2021 elec-
tion to May 17 and move the
Jan. 7 Special Town Meeting
to Orange Town Hall’s   Ru t h
B .   S m i t h   Au d i t o r i u m .

The election had been set
for March 1, but Town Clerk
Nancy Blackmer said this
would require people to go
door-to-door during a poten-
tial coronavirus surge to col-
lect the 25 signatures needed
to get onto the ballot. Nomi-
nation papers would have
been available starting in
mid-December and due in
mid-January. Blackmer
said residents interested in
running for office can now
pull papers in late February
and return them by March 29.
The COVID-19 pandemic is
expected to be more under
control by late winter.

During the meeting held
via a Zoom video conference,
Blackmer explained all
elected officials with expiring
terms will hold office until
t h e   e l e c t i o n’s new date. She
also said they can resign if
they don’t wish to remain in
office. The Board of Select-
men voted 4-1 in favor of Vice
Chairwoman Jane Peirce’s
motion to move the election
date, with member Alexan-
dre Schwanz casting the
only vote against the mea-
sure.

“I don’t see a reasoning for
it,” Schwanz told the Green-
field Recorder on Thursday
morning, adding that elec-

tions have been held in town
without incident during the
pandemic. “I don’t know why
we need another disruption.”

During the meeting,
Schwanz said he is advocate
for permanently moving an-
nual elections into the spring-
time so candidates will have
warmer weather in which to
canvass for signatures and
support. He also believes
nicer weather and less snow
could increase voter turnout.
However, he said Thursday,
he does not see the point of a
one-time accommodation.

Blackmer said Orange
Health Agent Matthew
Fortier recommended mov-
ing the 2021 election date.

The board’s vote to move
the Jan. 7 Special Town Meet-
ing to the Ruth
B. Smith Auditorium is a
way to provide more distance
between people to help pre-
vent or slow the spread of
COVID -19.

Elizabeth Teahan-Zielin-
ski, superintendent of the
Ralph C. Mahar Regional and
Union 73 school districts, ex-
plained to board members
that there is an issue
with the Kermit Cook Audi-
torium’s air filtration system
— heat cannot be pro-
vided while the system is cir-
culating air.

Blackmer suggested us-
ing the Ruth B. Smith Audi-
torium and have a town offi-
cial man the elevator that
brings people upstairs.

Reach Domenic Poli at:
dpoli@recorder.com or 413-
772-0261, ext. 262.

Town moves 2021
election date to May 17

OR ANGE

Staff Report

ORANGE — The Mas-
sachusetts Department of
Transportation (MassDOT)
announced that traffic on
Route 2 eastbound will be
temporarily detoured be-
tween Interchange 15 and In-
terchange 16 in Orange on
Monday Nov. 23, and Tues-
day, Nov. 24, from 7 a.m. to
3:30 p.m. each day.

The temporary detours
are needed to complete the
installation of traffic barriers
for the phased replacement
of the Route 2 over Route 202
Bridge.

All eastbound traffic will
be detoured to take exit 15 to
Route 122 southbound to
Route 202 northbound to the
Interchange 16 on-ramp. The

length of the detour is ap-
proximately 2.3 miles. Traffic
traveling westbound will not
be detoured.

Drivers who are traveling
through the affected areas
should expect delays, reduce
speed, and use caution.

All scheduled work is
weather dependent and/or
may be impacted due to an
e m e r g e n c y.

For more information on
traffic conditions, travelers
are also encouraged to: Dial
511 and select a route to hear
real–time conditions.

■ Visit w w w. m a s s 5 1 1 . c o m ,
a website which provides
real-time traffic and incident
advisory information and al-
lows users to subscribe to
text and email alerts for traf-
fic conditions.

Temporary Route 2
detour between

interchanges 15,16
next week
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The Rev. Rosemary Dawson at the Trinitarian Congregational Church in Northfield .
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As the new designated pastor of the Trinitarian Congregational Church, the Re v.
Rosemary Dawson is getting to know community members and using her own
“s p i t fi re” energy to promote a passion for service.


